Date
Name  
Address
Dear Name,

Reference: Dismissal by Reason of Capability 

I write further to our recent meeting held on Date regarding your current incapacity to attend work which initially commenced on Date due to condition.
During our conversation several options were discussed with you in relation to your current incapacity. It was mutually agreed that the Company would be unable to make reasonable adjustment to your current work, and you felt that you were unable to carry out any other job role at present, due to your health. It was established that you would be unable to contemplate working, or give regular service in any capacity, for an indefinite period.

We discussed the fact that the Company does have an obligation to it’s customers, to carry out a service provision to a defined standard. As with any long-term absence, the Company strongly believes in it’s duty of care and a moral responsibility to the employee, however, it is also important not to put the business undertaking at risk as a result of absence. 

Due to the fact that there is no likelihood of you returning to work in any capacity in the near future, and the shared belief that another position or reasonable adjustment cannot be made, it was mutually decided to terminate your contract of employment under the grounds of capability from close of business on Date.

As discussed with you, you will receive a payment in lieu of notice in addition to a payment relating to your outstanding holiday accrual. It has been calculated that due to your length of service (X completed years) you will receive X week’s pay in lieu of notice at £XXX per week which amounts to £XXX. 
In addition, you will also recall from our discussions that you are entitled to benefit from X days outstanding holiday accrual. Therefore, a further £XXX will be paid to you by way of settlement on this matter. 
As a result, a total of £XXX will be paid to you on Date in relation to the termination of your employment with the Company. Your P45 will be posted to you shortly thereafter.
If you are in any disagreement with the factual content of this letter, calculation of the expressed payments, or you wish to appeal against this decision, please can I ask that you write to us, giving your reasons, within seven days from receipt of this letter.

May we take this opportunity to thank you sincerely for your service and to wish you every success in the future.
Should a future employer wish a reference, we would be more than happy to oblige upon request from the prospective party.

If we can be of any further assistance in the meantime, please do not hesitate to contact me directly.

Yours sincerely,
Name
Position  
